
Titling and Inspection of Antique Vehicles; HB 2595

HB 2595 amends law regarding titling procedures for certain antique vehicles.

The bill changes, from prior to 1950 to 60 years old or older, the vehicle model years for 
which a bill of sale will be accepted as prima facie evidence that the applicant is the owner of 
the vehicle, if  the bill of sale is submitted with a completed application for certificate of title. 
Continuing law requires the application be made on a form furnished by the Division of Vehicles, 
Kansas Department of Revenue and that a certificate of title for the vehicle be issued when 
those requirements are met.

The bill also changes a requirement for vehicle identification number (VIN) inspection by 
the Kansas Highway Patrol before a certificate of title for an antique vehicle can be issued if the 
application and bill of sale are used as proof of ownership, to require such inspection on any 
vehicle newer than 60 years old rather than model year 1950 or later.
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